November 24, 2002

Hi Lynn

Here are the original copies of the water analyses performed on water entering Lake Harrington on September 29, 2002 via the stream entering the third lake at N45 50.880 / W074 33.212.

As per some emails which you may have received via Peter, the results would be considered irregular in that many of them would expected to have come up negative.  However, they are as a general rule just above the lower limits of detection of the protocols.

Further, were these the results from tests performed on a sample from an observation well for the dump, they are all below the prescribed regulations for the tested parameters applicable to leachate waters (what we would find in the observation well) coming from a dump as regulated by the Quebec government's "Reglement sur les dechets solides, Loi sur la qualite de l'environnement", section IV, article 30. (R.R.Q., 1981, c. Q-2, r.14; D. 195-82, a. 5).

At this point while we have reasonable grounds to investigate further (ie. said positive grounds and other regulations such as applicable distances), I suspect that any "burden of proof" is still within our court and subject to our expense.  As in, while we have evidence to ask further questions, we cannot, based on this information, say that the dump is not respecting regulations.  For any such action we would need water samples from one or more positions upstream of the above mentioned point which is closer to the dump and which has higher results.  While this would still not prove non-conformity, it would be more compelling.  Finally, were test results performed on observation well demonstrate conformity, we would not have much of a case unless we could demonstrate non-conformity in another venue.

I do not know whether we have the legal right to perform such tests on the dump site observation wells without the municipality's consent, and I do not know how to compel them to perform such tests in order to receive the results through Access to Information laws, short of demonstrating compelling evidence that the dump may not be respecting the regulations.

Overall the results when looked at as those on the water entering the lake are not of great concern beyond the fact that a number of them are positive and would not be expected to be.

I for one do not wish to make a mountain out of a molehill, and recognize that we cannot indiscriminately spend sums of Association money to pursue what currently seems to dwell in the realm of a little mystery.

